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Grade 2 News
October 2011 
Dear Grade 2 students and parents/caregivers,

Thank you for a great start to the 2011/2012 school year! It was wonderful to meet so many parents and family members at Meet the Teacher Night! We have many exciting learning activities planned for October. This newsletter outlines what we will be learning this month, as well as some additional information about our classroom.
Our Classroom Promise 
As a class, we have developed a classroom promise to help make sure we have a safe, caring and fun learning environment in our class. We have reviewed the promise in class and every student has signed it. Our classroom promise has five rules:

1. We keep our hands off.
2. We respect others and their property.

3. We listen and take turns speaking.

4. We walk quietly in the halls.

5. We always try our best!
We have a classroom behaviour chart to provide students with extra guidance when they are having trouble following classroom rules. There are four colours/stages to our behaviour tracking chart. Each time students need to be reminded of a rule, their name is moved to a new colour.
Green = Ready to Learn ( Every student starts each day on green.
Yellow = Warning ( The student receives a verbal warning and may be asked to change spots on the carpet or move to a different desk in order to help them follow the rules.

Orange = Think About It ( The student is asked to sit quietly and think about their behaviour. They will fill out a form explaining why their name was moved to orange and what they will do in the future to avoid repeating the problem behaviour. The orange form will be sent home to be signed by a parent/caregiver.

Red = Parent Contact ( The student is sent to a buddy classroom or the office to think about their behaviour. They will fill out another form and a phone call will be made to parents/caregivers to discuss the behaviour.
Please take some time to review our classroom rules with your child at home. Thank you for helping to support a positive learning environment in our classroom!
What Are We Learning in October?
Math

We are just finishing our unit on Numbers to 50. We have been representing, comparing and ordering numbers using a variety of math manipulatives (including base 10 materials, hundreds charts, number lines and ten frames). We have been practicing ways to communicate our thinking about mathematics. Students are encouraged to use pictures, numbers and words to help them solve problems and explain their thinking. 

Starting next week we will begin our Data Management unit. During this unit we will be working with bar graphs, pictographs, line plots and other graphic organizers. We will be conducting surveys and displaying our findings graphs.
Reading
We are reviewing the strategies we use to help us read unknown words (such as sounding out the word, thinking about what would make sense, looking for a part of the word that we know). We call these strategies our “reading toolkit” because they help us to fix up words. 

We are also talking about what we are thinking about as we read. This month we will be focusing on using our background knowledge to help us make connections to what we are reading. Connections can be text to self (e.g. “This story reminds me of a time when I felt the same way that the character feels.”), text to text (e.g. “This book reminds me of another story I have read.”) and text to world (e.g. “This story reminds me of something I heard in the news.”).
Writing

We are working on writing Five Star Sentences. A five star sentence has:
1. A capital letter at the beginning.

2. Punctuation at the end

3. Spaces between words.

4. An attempt to spell words correctly.
5. Two parts (who/what the sentence is about, and what that person or thing is/does).

We have also started writing recounts to describe events in our lives (such as what we did on the weekend). We will be using graphic organizers to plan our ideas before we begin writing.
Health
In Health class we are starting our unit on Healthy Eating. We will be learning about the four food groups (milk and alternatives, meat and alternatives, fruits and vegetables, and grain products).
We are looking forward to an exciting month! 
Most sincerely,

Ms. Ferguson 

Email: kferguson@mail1.scdsb.on.ca

Phone: (905)778-2010
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A few reminders . . . 


Please initial your child’s agenda every night to indicate that you have seen it.


Please return the “Getting to Know Your Child” survey I sent home last week. If you need another copy, please let me know.


Please send in a one inch binder for your child to use as a learning portfolio.











